
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
53rd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION & CULTURAL RESOURCES 

Call to Order: By Rep. H.S. "Sonny" Hanson, Chair, on March 5, 
1993, at 3:10 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Sonny Hanson, Chair (R) 
Rep. Alvin Ellis, Vice Chair (R) 
Rep. Ray Brandewie (R) 
Rep. Fritz Daily (D) 
Rep. Ervin Davis (D) 
Rep. Ed Dolezal (D) 
Rep. Dan Harrington (D) 
Rep. Jack Herron (R) 
Rep. Bob Gervais (D) 
Rep. Bea McCarthy (D) 
Rep. Scott McCulloch (D) 
Rep. Norm Mills (R) 
Rep. Bill Rehbein (R) 
Rep. Sam Rose (R) 
Rep. Dick Simpkins (R) 
Rep. Wilbur Spring (R) 
Rep. Norm Wallin (R) 
Rep. Diana Wyatt, Vice Chair (D) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Andrea Merrill, Legislative Council 
Susan Lenard, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: SB 138, SB 306, SB 307 

Executive Action: SB 306, SB 307, HB 540 

HEARING ON SB 138 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR GAGE, Senate District 5, Cut Bank, introduced SB 138 as a 
bill to clarify the distribution of local government severance 
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tax. He said foundation millages are to be a part of the whole 
distribution program. SEN. GAGE commented on the 1989 special 
session and the area of local government severance tax. Previous 
to the 1989 session oil and gas were taxed under a net proceeds 
tax. SEN. GAGE stated oil and gas investors left Montana because 
compliance with the net proceeds tax was so difficult, since 
school millages across the state were different. EXHIBIT 1 

Proponents' Testimony: 

REP. BERGSAGEL, House District 17, Malta, commented on the 
complexity of the issue. He noted his district is in Phillips 
county which has difficulty with the phrase "for the exclusive 
use and benefit of local government" on the intended use of the 
local government severance tax (LGST) on oil and gas production. 
He said his county interpreted the phrase differently and spent 
nearly $600,000 of LGST on education. The way SB 138 is written, 
Phillips county would be required to immediately pay back the 
$600,000 plus an additional one million dollars derived from the 
local severance tax collections. He explained the county does not 
have the $600,000. REP. BERGSAGEL offered amendments which, he 
commented, both OPI and his county do not like. He said the 
amendments would require Phillips county to pay back the one 
million dollars, but not the six hundred thousand. It'~as 
explained Phillips county has extreme difficulty with the bill 
without the proposed amendments. REP. BERGSAGEL said schools 
within his district would be forced to sue if the amendments were 
not adopted. He noted SB 138, if passed, would clarify present 
law so there would be no further misinterpretation of its intent. 
REP. BERGSAGEL asked for the committee's consideration and 
support of SB 138 with the amendments. EXHIBIT 2 

Madalyn Quinlan, Office of Public Instruction (OPI), commented 
OPI supports the bill because it clarifies language they believed 
was already clear in the tax code about how LGST money should be 
distributed. It was OPI's contention LGST should be distributed 
to the county equalization levy and to the university levy. She 
noted the amount deposited per year into the county equalization 
fund would total approximately nine million dollars from LGST. 
Ms. Quinlan explained this money funds the state foundation 
program. In addition, LGST is used to fund over one million 
dollars of the six million dollar university levy. 

Janelle Fallan, Executive Director of Montana Petroleum 
Association, distributed information on Montana's Oil and Gas 
Industry. She stressed the complexity of the issue and noted the 
Association believed the present statute was already clear. 
EXHIBIT 3 

LeRoy Schram, Board of Regents, said if the bill does not pass 
and the pending lawsuits succeed the state could face losing four 
million dollars of the six million dollars levy. Since that money 
is used as a offset for the general fund, the general fund would 
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thus be one million dollars deeper in debt. He urged the 
committee's adoption of the bill. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Jean Barnard, Phillips County Assessor, presented written 
testimony to the committee in opposition to SB 138. Ms. Barnard 
also distributed two handouts related the Oil and Gas Severance 
Tax. EXHIBITS 4, 5, AND 6 

Carl Knudsen, Superintendent of Saco Public Schools, presented 
written testimony to the committee regarding the dispute between 
the schools in question, the Board of Regents, and OPI. He asked 
the committee to support all amendments that would protect 
educational programs otherwise harmed by the application of the 
retroactivity provision as currently worded in SB 138. EXHIBIT 7 

Steve Cascaden, Superintendent of Whitewater Public Schools, 
stated he is superintendent of a small school located south of 
the Canadian border. He emphasized the school was rural and 
isolated, having only a gravel road and receives mail only three 
days per week. He explained the Whitewater community approved of 
the use of the LGST in order to keep mill levies low. Mr. 
Cascaden noted loss of this money would triple the district's 
levies. He emphasized his opposition to the bill and his support 
for the amendments offered by REP. BERGSAGEL. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. ELLIS asked the sponsor if change in LGST monies is related 
to the price or amount of production relevant to the time HB 28 
was sigried into law. SEN. GAGE responded by saying it is somewhat 
related but commented it is also dependent upon delinquencies and 
the amount the state might have earned from investment of the 
money during the six months the districts had possession of it. 
REP. ELLIS asked if it was true Phillips County attempted to 
apply a forty million dollar levy two ways. He asked where 
Phillips County misappropriated its funds. SEN. GAGE said it was 
his understanding the county contended the forty five million 
dollars and the six million university levy should not get any 
money from the LGST. He said the county believed the money should 
go toward the school districts. REP. ELLIS asked if the county is 
responsible for sending the forty million dollar levy from the 
LSGT derived funds. SEN. GAGE replied the forty million dollar 
levy is a state equalization levy which has never participated in 
the LGST amount. The fifty-five million dollars would participate 
in the distribution formula if-it was assessed in 1989 as part of 
the 1988 n~t proceeds tax. 

REP. ELLIS asked Ms. Quinlan to respond to his questions. Ms. 
Quinlan said for fiscal year 1991 the Phillips County treasurer 
took LGST money and deposited it into the county equalization 
account. At that time it was approximately forty-five million 
dollars. The county superintendent took the money and distributed 
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it only to those school districts with production. The money was 
given in excess of the foundation program entitlement. She noted 
gas tax money was also use which accounted for the large sums of 
money available. 

REP. ELLIS asked Mr. Cascaden for the distance the Whitewater 
school is from the next nearest school. Mr. Cascaden replied it 
is thirty-four miles from the nearest neighboring high school. 

REP. BRANDEWIE asked the sponsor if the amendments were 
acceptable. SEN. GAGE replied he was not opposed to the 
amendments unless they jeopardize the passage of the bill. 

REP. REHBEIN asked Ms. Fallan if the amendments were acceptable 
to her organization. Ms. Fallan said if SEN. GAGE and OPI have no 
objections she sees no reason to object to the adoption of the 
amendments. 

REP. MCCARTHY asked Mr. Knudsen to explain his comment in support 
of the amendments and not the bill. Mr. Knudsen explained the 
reason for opposing SB 138 is that section 2 contains the 
statement it will be retroactive to August of 1989. With that 
legal interpretation his school would be forced to pay back the 
$223,000 they spent two years ago. He said his community does not 
have the present means to pay back that amount. REP. MCCARTHY 
maintained the amendments would remove the retroactive"· 
stipulation and the schools would thus not be required the pay 
back that money. Mr. Knudsen stated he would support the bill if 
the amendments were adopted, leaving both the schools and the 
state revenue neutral. 

REP. MCCARTHY asked the same question of Mr. Cascaden. Mr. 
Cascaden replied he would support SB 138 if amended. 

REP. ROSE asked Mr. Knudsen if $223,000 is the total amount of 
influx into the system. Mr. Knudsen replied the income problem in 
1989 to the 1991-92 year shows the class one category taxable 
value at eleven million dollars. He noted this figure was false, 
there was no taxable value that year. Mr. Knudson said the amount 
generated in revenue was $546,000. He explained the district 
payments totaled $287,000. It was noted when the $230,000 came in 
the district thought it was almost revenue neutral because the 
tax revenue was previously at $554,000. Mr. Knudsen stated the 
difference in amounts. was made up in revenue. 

REP. ROSE asked Mr. Cascaden how much money his district received 
and why they did not think it odd to receive that seemingly 
excessive amount. Mr. Cascaden stated they received $209,000 and 
asked OPI to clarify the reason for the amount. He said the 
issue was never properly addressed. 

REP. BRANDEWIE asked Mr. Knudsen if his district would be 
obligated to pay back money from the period of 1989 to 1991 if 
the amendment would release them of money used back to 1991. Mr. 
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Knudsen said his interpretation was that the district would 
receive the distribution. For the fiscal years of 1992 and 1993 
an agreement was made with OPI to take the overall distribution 
and put it into an agency account to earn interest. It is this 
portion the district would relinquish claim thus releasing 1.74 
million dollars to the state. REP. BRANDEWIE asked if the 
amendment would leave pis district revenue neutral. Mr. Knudsen 
replied in the affirmative. 

REP. ELLIS asked Ms. Quinlan who was responsible for making the 
original error if indeed there was an error. Ms. Quinlan said 
from the viewpoint of OPI the error was made when the county 
superintendent over-distributed foundation program money to the 
districts. 

REP. ROSE asked Ms. Quinlan if it never occurred to OPI there was 
some problem when the location of $600,000 dollars was unknown. 
Ms. Quinlan replied that is how this came to be an issue. She 
said OPI received school expenditure reports at the close of the 
fiscal year. At that point OPI realized there was a problem of 
over-distribution of money in Phillips County but it took six 
months from the close of the fiscal year to realize what had 
actually happened. She said opr contacted the county and told 
them they were to repay the money distributed to school districts 
in excess of the foundation program amounts. REP. ROSE'asked if 
it was true that within a six month period each school district 
spent in excess of $200,000. Ms. Quinlan replied the money was 
distributed to the school districts in fiscal 1991 and could have 
been spent in that year or put into an excess reserve account and 
spent over a two year period of time. She noted one school 
district spent it for taxpayer relief and the other for 
remodelling. 

REP. SPRING asked Mr. Knudsen for the amount of his district's 
voted levy in 1991 and 1992. Mr. Knudsen said the combined voted 
levies for his high school and elementary were forty-nine million 
dollars. He mentioned the district did infuse tax audit monies in 
those years that would have meant an additional thirty million. 
Had the district not used the tax audit money the levy would have 
been set at ninety million dollars. 

REP. SPRING asked Mr. Cascaden the same question. Mr. Cascaden 
replied his district levy was approximately two million dollars. 

REP. MILLS asked Mr. Knudsen how his district would have financed 
the programs it did had it not used the money in question. Mr. 
Knudsen replied the district had requested a emergency budget 
authorization from OPI to spend $240,000 on the costs using tax 
audit money it had in reserves. When the money was received by 
the district it contacted OPI and asked if they could use the 
LGST money instead of the tax audit money. Mr. Knudsen stated OPI 
gave its approval. He said the district then used the LGST money 
to pay for the remodelling and the tax audit money to reduce the 
levy amounts. 
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REP. MILLS asked the same question of Mr. Cascaden. Mr. Cascaden 
replied his district used its own local tax money for its 
projects but then reappropriated the LSGT money. He said his 
district tried to do the same thing as Saco Public Schools, but 

-OPI did not give them the approval to do so. REP. MILLS asked 
what his district did with the money. Mr. Cascaden said his 
district put the LGST money into the cash reappropriated account 
and used it at the end of the year to keep the levies down. REP. 
MILLS asked why he has a problem with requiring the community to 
pay back the LGST amount used to keep their levies down. Mr. 
Cascaden stated the amount would now be double or triple the 
original amount. 

REP. HANSON asked Ms. Quinlan for the total amount of dollars 
under discussion. Ms. Quinlan said for fiscal 1991 the amount of 
$485,000 was deposited into the county equalization fund and then 
distributed outside the foundation program. In fiscal 1992, the 
amount was $463,000. Ms. Quinlan noted the amount deposited into 
county equalization accounts statewide is nine million dollars. 
This money is used to fund the foundation program. In terms of 
repayment, the Saco and Whitewater school districts' county 
equalization accounts were over-distributed by approximately 
$485,000 for fiscal 1991. REP. HANSON asked if the $463,000 
amount for fiscal 1992 was distributed. Ms. Quinlan said it was 
not. She indicated it was deposited into the county equalization 
account were it presently remains in Phillips County. ~he noted 
it should have been reverted back to the state under HB 62, but 
will remain in interest bearing accounts at the county level 
until this dispute is settled. 

REP. HANSON asked if the amendment would affect distribution of 
the nine million dollars in the foundation amount. Ms. Quinlan 
said the amendment will not affect the nine million dollar 
distribution. She said it was her understanding the lawsuits will 
be dropped if SB 138 passes. If this occurs, the nine million 
dollars will no longer be in jeopardy. 

REP. GERVAIS asked if this type of situation has ever occurred 
before. Ms. Quinlan replied foundation program money has been 
over-distributed of in excess of what schools were entitled, but 
she could not recall a case where local severance tax money was 
involved. Over-distribution of the foundation program money was 
recovered, she added. 

REP. SIMPKINS asked Ms. Quinlan if the passage of SB 138 and the 
proposed amendments would forgive not only Phillips County but 
possibly all of the counties which received overpayment. Ms. 
Quinlan said the amendment refers to any school district that 
received an over-distribution of foundation program money 
attributable to local government severance tax. REP. SIMPKINS 
asked for the price tag of passing the amendment. Ms. Quinlan 
replied it would result in a cost of $485,000 to the state. REP. 
SIMPKINS asked how much money is at stake if the state loses the 
lawsuit. Ms. Quinlan said at present twenty-five million dollars 
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should have been distributed to the county equalization account 
for all of fiscal 1991, 1992, and half of fiscal 1993. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SEN. GAGE stated if the bill does not pass and the court rules 
against the state, then two more years will pass before the 
legislature can address this situation, thus two more years of 
accrued expenses. He said Mr. Knudsen remarked on the decrease in 
the district's tax base but failed to comment on the increase in 
their non-mill revenue which is where the local severance tax 
money goes. SEN. GAGE said the committee should be aware 
Phillips County is involved in another lawsuit challenging the 
constitutionality of the local severance tax and the flat coal 
tax. 

HEARING ON SB 306 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR HERTEL, Senate District 15, Moore, explained SB 306 
establishes definite wording to explain the procedures for 
staggering trustee positions at the time they are due,for 
election. He said existing law would be changed so initial terms 
may be shortened rather than lengthened in order to comply with 
the intent of subsection one of MCA 20-3-302. The length of a 
board member's term may be less than but never greater than three 
years. He said the bill is simple but important and asked the 
committee to give it favorable consideration. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Bruce Moerer, Montana School Boards Association, stated SB 306 
carne through MSBA's resolution process. The intent is to never 
have a majority of the trustees elected at one time. He said the 
process cannot be controlled for a position vacated during the 
middle of the year. Mr. Moerer stated Don Waldron, Montana Rural 
Education Association, who was unable to be present, asked to go 
on record in favor of SB 306. 

Loran Frazier, School Administrators of Montana, stood on support 
of SB 306. 

Opponents' Testimony: None. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: None. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SEN. HERTEL asked for the committee's favorable consideration of 
SB 306. 
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HEARING ON SB 307 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR WATERMAN, Senate District 22, Helena, explained SB 307 is 
a consolidation bill which comes from the people who are affected 
by and approve of it. SEN. WATERMAN said it is an example of how 
consolidation should occur. She noted the bill affects only 
schools with contiguous boundaries. Senate bill 307 would allow 
those schools with identical boundaries to voluntarily 
consolidate elementary and high school districts. The bill 
originally said the decision to consolidate would be held through 
an election by the year 1995. SEN. WATERMAN said school board 
trustees from a few of the schools possibly affected said this 
type of consolidation is a good idea but the reason it has not 
yet been done voluntarily is because the election process is 
expensive. She said seventy districts could be consolidated into 
thirty-five by 1995. SEN. WATERMAN stated an amendment was 
attached in the Senate committee which excludes public schools 
receiving PL-874 money if the creation of a K-12 district would 
result in the loss of PL-874 funding. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Bruce Moerer, Montana School Boards Association, stated Don 
Waldron, Montana Rural Education Association, requested to go on 
record in favor of SB 307. Twelve members of MREA would be 
affected by the bill and all are in support of the measure. Mr. 
Moerer expressed MSBA's support of the bill, noting it would 
combine elementary and high school districts with the same 
boundaries such that no outlying elementary districts would lose 
their status. 

Loran Frazier, School Administrators of Montana, related having 
called ten school districts which would be affected to be 
affected by the bill. He said six of them already have something 
like this in place and the other four had no difficulty with it. 

Eric Feaver, Montana Education Association, stood in support of 
SB 307. 

Opponents' Testimony: None. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. ELLIS asked Mr. Moerer about a district which had 
consolidated in this fashion but was required, because of the 
accreditation standards, to add another administrator as a result 
of the increase in student body size. Mr. Moerer said the 
district to which he may be referring is in Townsend. Mr. Moerer 
said an elementary school in the district was being closed down 
and many other things were in the process of undergoing change. 
He was not sure the example appropriately fit the intent of the 
bill. REP. ELLIS asked Mr. Moerer to look into the specifics of 
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the situation for assurances SB 307 will not result in an 
increase in administrative position requirements. Mr. Moerer 
replied he would, noting the board of public education has 
indicated they will start granting alternative accreditation 
standards so administrative staff increases would not be 
mandatory. 

REP. SPRING asked Mr. Frazier if the seventy schools in question 
have two school boards, one for each elementary and one for each 
high school. Mr. Frazier responded these schools have one 
superintendent and one school board of trustees. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SEN. WATERMAN said, although members of the school board of 
trustees sit on one board, technically they serve on two boards, 
one for the elementary level and one for the high school level. 
She stressed SB 307 outlines a acceptable and desireable plan for 
the way school consolidation should take place. SEN. WATERMAN 
said many schools are amenable to consolioation but stressed each 
situation needs to be looked at in a case by case basis. She 
emphasized all SB 307 does is reduce the number of districts 
statewide. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 307 

Motion/Vote: REP. MCCULLOCH MOVED SB 307 BE CONCURRED IN. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 306 

Motion/Vote: REP. WYATT MOVED SB 306 BE CONCURRED IN. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 540 

Motion: REP. MCCARTHY MOVED HB 540 DO PASS. 

Discussion: 

REP. MCCARTHY said she understood the sentiment of the committee 
is to table HB 540 but asked her fellow representatives to 
seriously consider having the bill brought out on the floor for 
discussion. She stressed people need to be made aware of the 
repairs needed in the system. She explained the long process of 
approval any renovation or repair project must pass before action 
can occur. REP. MCCARTHY appealed to the committee to allow the 
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bill to be discussed by the entire House body. She noted those 
who wished to vote against HB 540 could do so on the floor. 

REP. BRANDEWIE spoke against the do pass motion. He suggested the 
money should be taken from the account and used for the purposes 
of repair right now, rather than to invest it and utilize the 
interest. He was adamantly against putting off making the repairs 
with the false sense of assurance the same amount of money will 
be able to produce as much in the years ahead. 

Motion: REP. ELLIS MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 540 DO NOT 
PASS. 

Discussion: 

REP. GERVAIS said the sponsor has not done justice to the bill. 
He said he would like REP. BACHINI to have the opportunity to 
address the issue on the floor. 

R~P. HERRON asked REP. MCCARTHY if the administration already set 
up a replacement program of fifteen to twenty percent to keep the 
university buildings in good order. REP. MCCARTHY said beginning 
in 1988 all of the repair and building funds were pulled back by 
the governor. The university system was deprived of any funding 
except for emergency repairs. She stressed no repair funds were 
committed. 

REP. WALLIN said he would not run a business the way the 
university system is handled. He stated HB 540 could very well be 
a means of helping the system. 

REP. SPRING questioned the legality pulling twenty million 
dollars from the account to be used for these purposes. REP. 
HANSON said the approval to move money out of the trust requires 
a three fourths vote. 

REP. SIMPKINS said HB 540 attempts to entirely circumvent the 
intent of the treasure state endowment fund. He stated there 
isn't five hundred million dollars of disposable money available 
in the fund. He said rather than having its budget cut the 
university system always seems to come out ahead. He emphasized 
the buildings in the university system belong to the people of 
Montana, but they have been allowed to deteriorate. He stressed 
the Board of Regents has the authority to move money under 
emergency conditions. REP. SIMPKINS contended the Board has 
always chosen to support higher faculty and staff pay, rather 
than attend to other pertinent needs. 

REP. MCCARTHY stated the Board of Regents is limited in the 
amount it may allocate to repairs before getting approval from 
the legislature. 
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REP. HANSON articulated his difficulty with the bill. He said the 
public voted for public services, not maintainence. He said if 
fifty million dollars is taken from the fund, it will take nearly 
four years to reach the twenty million dollar cap. 

Vote: HB 540 DO NOT PASS. Motion failed with a tie vote of 9 to 
9 with REPS. DAILY, DAVIS, DOLEZAL, HARRINGTON, GERVAIS, 
MCCARTHY, MCCULLOCH, WALLIN, and WYATT voting no. EXHIBIT 8 

Motion/Vote: REP. SIMPKINS MOVED HB 540 BE TABLED. Motion failed 
with a tie vote of 9 to 9 with REPS. DAILY, DAVIS, DOLEZAL, 
HARRINGTON, GERVAIS, MCCARTHY, MCCULLOCH, WALLIN, and WYATT 
voting no. EXHIBIT 9 

ADJOURNMENT 

Aqjournment: 5:30 p.m. 

HANSON, Chair 

HSH/SL 
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Hr. Speaker: We, the committee on Education and Cultural 

Resources report that Senate Bill 306 (third reading copy 
blue) be concurred in • 

Carried by: Rep. Ellis 

Commi ttee Votc~: 
Yes __ ~~, No " 520842SC.B:J::. 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Education and Cultural 

Resources report that Senate Bill 307 (third reading copy 

blue) be concurred in • 

\ ,.... I' ( .,' '; 

Signed:.4 ...... '-~_1I ~'1 ~ (;\.---
, - so1ny Hanson, Chair 

Carried by: Rep. Ellis 

COmr.littee Vote: ,1 \ 

Yes i'-
--' ~10 520845SC.P.o! ,.,': i . :~('\-
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·~ . .., 
900,_··[fuF ~ S .375 unit value = $ 337.S0 

Distribution formula - 337.50 divided by 250 mills= 1.35 per 
mill. 

County - i50 mills X 1. 35 
TJni vers i ty 6 mills X 1.35 
Schools 4= _...J mills X 1.35 

10 mills X 1. 35 
39 mills X 1. 35 

Total taxes disbributed 

S 202.50 (P 
8.10;4) 
60.75~ 
13.50g) 
52.65(0 

$ 337.50 

You will notice that in tne calculation of the un t values of 
$ .375 the assessments for the schools and the un verSlty 
system were included. Now lets see what happens when we 
leave the schools and the university system out of the 
distribution of the taxes: 

900,_ MCF X S .375 = S 337.50 tax to disbrib1.lte 

~istribution fcrmula: 
337.50 divided bv lSO 
.137. 50 ·c "; 1"1 

county - 150 mills X 2.25 

mills = 2.2~ per mill 
1,11!1 t, '" 

less what ~hey ge~ i~ schools and university are 
~~c:uded per above 

Windfall to county 

S 337.50 

202.50 

S :35.00 

The other al~ernative if it had been determined that the 
schools and the university system were t~ be lef~ ou~ of the 
distributicn then they should alsc have been !eft out of t~e 
calculation of the uni~ value and that ~culd have meant tha~ 
the producer would have gotten a 
the legislature intended to do. 
been as f~ 11'Ytls : 

tax decrease which nc one i~ 

That calculation would have 

:1J'J • .,fo 
County ":ax - 7..92/1 225.00 divided by L.OGOJ~ '-f(",,-:;' ecn:a:s a 
unit value of S 2.25 per MCF. 

-;f,!J.7-

NO'tl i: we assu~e the pr?duc~ionin.~989.?f.9,I?G •• M~F ;..r:'th 
~ un:,,: value ot S 2.25 the ~ax to ~ls~r:~~te lS S 202.jO and 

S 202.50 
Fo1.~f 

:~-:: c-:::-Ier":i:lq :r:-:TI :19": J,j'f if 
~G ma~3 3ur3 ~~~~ ~one at ~he 

I::·:······ ii<. 
if 

.
.... 1:. .. 

J 

:~.1 .• • 



900 1'-' MCF X S .375 unit value = $ 337.50 

Distr~butior. fermula: 
$ 337.50 divided by 290 mills = 1.16379 per mill 

(~oun1::-" - 150 mills X 1 16379 .:, 174.57 y 

iJni 'lers i 7..y 6 
.. , 

l'nll.l.S X 5.98 
School::: 45 mills X " 52.37 

10 mills X 'I 11.64 
39 mills X 45.39 
40 mil:s X 'I 46.55 

Total tax disbributed $ 337.50 

You can see tha~ instead of getting $ 202.50 without the 40 
mill equalization participation the county only ge~s $ 174.57 
and that is why ~he 40 mill equalization levy does not get a 
part of the LGST. If it had been part of the assessment on 
tne 198'1 taxes against the 1988 net proceeds tax it ;..Tould get 
a part of the LGST funds but since it was net a part of the 
law until 1989 it cannot new become part of the distribution 
formula without taking funds fr~m ~he countYI universi~y and 
o~her school levies. 

This is why the inf~r~ation tha~ Senator Swede Hammond is 
giving to legislators is not correct and it is also why those 

. . 
'Nno con"':.ena . 't' " . ~~~~ ne SC~OOl a~Q university levies should not 
participate in the distribution ~f the LGST are not ccrr9C~. 

If anyone wou:d like further information regarding any of 
this please contact me and I will be hapP? to talk with you 
about this. You can also verify this by contacting Don 
Hoffman who works fer the Dept. of Revenue or by talking with 
Terry Cohea who all of yeu know is the fiscal analyst. 

This information is given to ysu so you ~iil un~~rstand mor3 
~ully the ne3d for SE138 which will be hea~d by House Tax 
::his :..ree::':. 

: have purposely lef~ out all ~he ramifica~ions of pric3 
changes of ga3, delinquent ~aX39. interest and penal~ies and 
interest on the inves~men~ of ~GS7 from the ~ime of 

i ,1 o::-der 

EXH!8!T_\~_-
DATF ~ Is i9~ 
S2 r:2D 



Amendments to Senate Bill No. 138 
3rd Reading Copy 

Requested by Senator Gage 
For the Committee on Education 

Prepared by Andrea Merrill 
March 5, 1993 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: "LEVIESj" 

EXHIBIT __ \l-__ -
DA IT. -2./5 ( :J 3 
S8 \ 36:.-.-___ ..... ____ _ 

Insert: "EXEMPTING A SCHOOL DISTRICT FROM REPAYING ANY 
OVERDISTRIBUTION OF FOUNDATION PROGRAM MONEY FOR SCHOOL 
FISCAL YEAR 1991 ATTRIBUTABLE TO AN OVERDISTRIBUTION OF 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT SEVERANCE TAX REVENUE." 

2. Page 10, line 2. 
Following: "applicability." 
Insert: "( 1) " 

3. Page 10, line 3. 
Following: "and" 
Insert: ", except as provided in SUbsection (2)," 

4. Page 10, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "(2) Any school district that received an 

overdistribution of foundation program money for school 
fiscal year 1991 is not required to repay the excess if the 
excess is attributable to an overdistribution of local 
government severance tax revenues." 

1 SB013802.aam 



Amendments to Senate Bill No. 138 
3rd Reading Copy 

~~. 
Requested by ~r Bergsagel 
For the Committee on Education 

Prepared by Andrea Merrill 
March 5, 1993 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: "LEVIES;" 

EXHIBIT~~~--­
DATE 3/51 93 
~J s!? rps 

Insert: "EXEMPTING A SCHOOL DISTRICT FROM REPAYING ANY 
OVERDISTRIBUTION OF FOUNDATION PROGRAM MONEY FOR SCHOOL 
FISCAL YEAR 1991 THAT IS ATTRIBUTABLE TO AN OVERDISTRIBUTION 
OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT SEVERANCE TAX REVENUE;" 

2. Page 10, line 2. 
Following: "applicability." 
Insert: "(1)" 

3. Page 10, line 3. 
Following: "and" 
Insert: ", except as provided in sUbsection (2)," 

4. Page 10, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "(2) Any school district that received an 

overdistribution of foundation program money for school 
fiscal year 1991 is not required to repay the excess if the 
excess is attributable to an overdistribution of local 
government severance tax revenue." 

1 SB013802.aam 
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, COUNTY COLlWSSlQNERS 
III 

EUGENE ;GENE) COWAN 
, Loring, Monlana 

J.rol Kienenberger 
Dodson, Monlana 

f WAYNE C. STAHL 
III Saco, Monlana 

Clerk and Recorder 
~ Laurel N. Hines 

Treasurer 
JEAN MAVENCAMP 

MARCH 5, 1993 

PHILLIPS COUNTY 

Malta, Montana 
59538 

HOUSE EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
CHAIRMAN REP. HANSON 
MEMBERS 

A_huor 
JEANNE L BARNARD 

8hertff ... Coroner 
GENE PEIGNEUX 

Clerk of Court 
FRANCES WEBB 

Superintendent of SchOOl! 
GARY A. BADEN 

County Attomey 
JOHN C. McKEON 

Justice of Peace 
GAYLE STAHL 

District Judge 
LEONARD H. LANGEN 

Glasgow. Monlana 

EXHIBIT T19'3 
DATE "3 S 
SB ... I2f:> 

Chairman Hanson, and members of the education committee. My name 
is Jeanne Barnard and I am the Assessor of Phillips County. My 
testimony is on the behalf of the Phillips County Commissioners 
who have a great deal of involvement with the controversy over 
this issue before you today. I regret the controversy over the 
local government severance tax that has resulted in litigation in 
District Court and any other misunderstandings that may have 
surfaced. I sincerely thank you for giving us thi~ opportunity 
to come before you. I feel that it is important for'you to know 
how we arrived in this controversy in the first place. eilVJz';J ash: ,ou 
1;.0 amend the :ret:roetGtive date stye of this bilh-~ 

When one assumes an elected office for the first time, it is a 
pretty scary confrontation with the laws of Montana. So many 
laws, so little time, and the only way to learn and understand 
these laws is to read them and follow them, we have all been 
there. 

After 16 years, a new County Superintendent Gary Baden was 
elected to Phillips County paralleling an avalanche of new non­
tax revenues and the implementation of HB 28 (local government 
severance tax); HB 20 (perso'nal property tax reimbursement); new 
and interim production; a tax settlement; and a gas audit. All 
but one of these revenues deals with natural gas production. 

On the issue of the distribution of L.G.S.T. funds, in good faith 
and after correspondence with OPI beginning October of 1991, Gary 
Baden, school superintendent, read the law 15-36-101, MCA and 
read that phrase that stated " for the exclusive use and benefit 
of local government tl

• It was also his understanding that was 
later confirmed on a different matter, that revenue based on oil 
and gas production should only go to those taxing jurisdictions 
which had the production the ta~ is based upon. Both a copy of 
the statue and clause from David Woodgerd, chief legal counsel 
for the department of revenue, are the handouts I passed out. 
With a fresh interpretation of this statue, monies were 
distributed to local governments and to those school districts 
that produced the gas. 



EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
MARCH 5, 1993 
TESTIMONY JEANNE BARNARD 
PAGE 2 

If that phrase, quote, "for the exclusive use and benefit of 
local government was unintended, we are in the right place to get 
it fixed, and it is in everyone's interest that it be corrected. 
Until someone new to the County Superintendents office read that 
law exactly, no one was aware of this interpretation, but now 
that the question has been raised, the schools aff~cted by this 
interpretation should have the opportunity to deal with it. 

I am not going to get into the specifics of the tax base and mill 
levies affected by House Bill 28 but would be happy to answer any 
questions I could in regard to those issues. 

-rhAAK 'to<l. ~ 

~nne B~~.~~~./J 
arh~s~~ssessor 
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State of Montana 
RECEIVED 

Stan Stephens, Governor 

Department of Revenue 
Oems Adams, Director 

April 10, 1992 

Marion K. Goulet, Treasurer 
Phillips County Courthouse 
Malta, MT 59538 

APR I I 1992 

PHIllIPS COUNlY 
TREASUR 

Room 455, Sam W. Mitchell Building 

Helena, Montana 59620 

EXHIBIT--:;;:..5 ___ _ 

DATE 31 5 / 93 

sa'~S 

Re: Williston Basin Oil and Ga3 Net Proceeds Tax Audit Settlement 

Dear Mr. Goulet: 

There has been some question c~ncerning the manner in which this 
set tlement should be applied. The Department of Revenue has no 
responsibility or authority tc direct the county concerning how 
this revenue should be distributed within the county. However, we 
are concerned that the county understand the nature of this 
revenue. 

The revenue involved here is taxes on the production of oil and gas 
which should have been paid in earlier years. The Department of 
Revenue conducted an audit and determined that the taxpayer failed 
to pay the proper amount of taxes. An assessment was issued which 
was appealed. Williston Basin pipeline, and the Department 
negotiated a settlement of how much additional tax should be paid. 

Although we do not want to get involved in the exact method of 
distributing the revenue, we are concerned that the revenue go to 
the taxing jurisdictions which were originally not paid. This is 
revenue based on oil and gas production and should only go to those 
taxing jurisdictions which had the production the tax is based 
upon. 

If you have any questions, let me know. 

/dgj 
c: Denis Adams 

Don Hoffman 
Gregg Groepper 
Chip Erdman 
John McKeon 

Director - (406) 444-241>0 Legnl Affairs - (406) 44-1-2852 Personnel/Training - (406) 444-2866 
"An l::quaJ Opportunlly Employer" 
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ce
ed

in
g

s 
be

fo
re

 t
h

e 
st

at
e 

ta
x

 a
p

p
ea

l 
b

o
ar

d
 p

u
rs

u
an

t 
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5-

2-
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1,
 t

h
e 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n

 r
eq

u
ir

ed
 u

n
d

er
 1

5-
35

-2
01

(1
)(

b)
 a

n
d

 t
h

e
 c

oa
l s

al
es

 
ag

re
em

en
ts

 s
pe

ci
fi

ed
 i

n
 1

5-
35

-2
04

(2
)(

a)
 a

n
d

 (
2)

(b
) 

ar
e 

o
p

en
 t

o 
in

sp
ec

ti
o

n
 o

nl
y 

u
p

o
n

 t
h

e 
o

rd
er

 o
f 

th
e 

g
o

v
er

n
o

r,
 u

n
d

er
 r

u
le

s 
to

 b
e 

p
re

sc
ri

b
ed

 b
y

 t
h

e 
d

ep
ar

t­
m

en
t,

 o
r 

u
p

o
n

 o
rd

er
 o

f 
a 

co
u

rt
 o

f c
o

m
p

et
en

t j
u

ri
sd

ic
ti

o
n

. 
H

is
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ry
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n
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S
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c
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D
ef

in
il

io
n

s 
an

d
 r

al
e 

of
 ta

x
 -

st
a
le

 s
ev

er
an

ce
 t

ax
 -

lo
c
a
l 

g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t s

ev
er

an
ce

 t
a

x
 

_ 
as

se
ss

m
en

t o
f 

n
o

n
w

o
rk

in
g

 i
n

le
re

st
 o

w
n

er
 -

ex
em

p
ti

o
n

. 
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6-

10
2.

 
Q

u
n

rt
cr

ly
 p

ay
m

en
t o

f 
ta

x
 -

d
el

ay
ed

 p
ay

m
en

t o
f 

lo
ca

l 
g

o
v

er
n

m
en

t s
ev

er
n

n
ce

 to
x_
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6-
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D

el
en

n
in

n
ti

o
n

 o
f 

g
ro

ss
 v

al
u

e 
o

f 
p

ro
d

u
ct

. 
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6-
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4.

 
R

ee
or

d 
o

f p
ro

d
u

ct
 -

ca
rr

ie
rs

 t
o

 f
u

rn
is

h
 d

at
a.

 
15
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6-
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S

ta
le

m
en

t t
o 

ac
co

m
p

an
y

 p
ay

m
en

t -
re

co
rd

s 
-

co
ll

ec
ti

on
 o

f 
la

x
 -

re
fu

n
d

s.
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0.
 

F
al

si
fy

in
g

 o
r 

fa
il

in
g 

to
 f

il
e 

st
al

em
en

ts
 u

n
la

w
fu

l.
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P
ro

ce
d

u
re

 to
 c

o
m

p
u

le
 t

ax
 i

n
 n

b
se

n
ce

 o
f 

st
al

em
en

t -
p

en
al

ty
 n

n
d

 i
n

le
re

st
. 
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W
ar

ra
n

t 
fo

r 
d

is
tr

ai
n

t.
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P
en

al
ty

 f
or

 v
io

la
ti

on
s.
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S
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n
n
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ax
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u
p

p
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m
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R

ep
ea

le
d

. 
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6-
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2.

 
D

is
p

o
si

ti
o

n
 o

f o
il

 n
n

d
 g

as
 s

ta
le

 a
n

d
 l

oc
al

 g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t 

se
v

er
an

ce
 t

ax
es

 -
ca

lc
u

la
ti

o
n

 
o

f 
u

n
it

 v
al

u
e 

fo
r 

lo
ca

l 
g

o
v

er
n

m
en

t s
ev

er
an

ce
 t

ax
. 
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D
ef

ic
ie

nc
y 

as
se

ss
m

en
t 

-
re

v
ie

w
 -

in
lc

re
st

. 
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6-
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4.

 
C

re
d

it
 f

or
 o

v
er

p
ay

m
en

t 
-

in
te

re
st

 o
n

 o
v

er
p

ay
m

en
t.
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u
g

h
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v
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. 

15
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T
ri

b
al

 r
o

y
al

ti
es

 e
x

em
p

t.
 

15
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6-
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1.
 

E
x

em
p

li
o

n
 f

ro
m

 s
la

le
 s

ev
er

an
ce

 t
ax

 -
im

p
o

si
ti

o
n

 o
f l

oc
al

 g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t s

ev
er

an
ce

 ta
x

. 
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6-
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2.

 
S

ta
lu

le
 o

f 
li

m
it

at
io

n
s.

 

C
h

a
p

te
r 

C
ro

R
s-

R
ef

er
en

ce
ll

 
O

il
 n

n
d

 g
as

 n
et

 p
ro

ce
ed

s 
ta

x
, 

15
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3·
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H
cs

ou
rc

e 
in

d
em

n
it

y
 t

ru
st

 t
ax

, T
it

le
 1

5,
 c

it
. 
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 P
ri

v
il

eg
e 

an
d

 l
ic

en
se

 t
ax

 o
n

 o
il

 
an

d
 g

as
 

p
ro

d
u

ce
rs

, 
82
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1-
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1.

 

P
ar

t 
1 

G
en

er
al

 P
ro

v
is

io
n

s 

P
u

rl
 C

ro
ss

-H
c
fe

re
n

c
e
s 

P
n

y
m

e
n

t 
o

f 
ta

x
es

 
b

y
 e

le
ct

ro
n

ic
 

fu
n

d
s 

tr
an

sf
er

, 
T

it
le

 1
5,

 c
h.

 I
, 

p
a
rt

 8
. 

1
5

-3
6

-1
0

1
. 

D
e
fi

n
it

io
n

s 
a
n

d
 r

a
te

 o
f 

ta
x

 -
st

a
te

 s
e
v

e
ra

n
c
e
 t

a
x

 -
lo

ca
l 

g
o

v
e
rn

m
e
n

t 
se

v
e
ra

n
c
e
 t

a
x

 -
a
ss

e
ss

m
e
n

t 
o

f 
n

o
n

w
o

rk
in

g
 i

n
te

r­
e
st

 o
w

n
e
r 

-
e
x

e
m

p
ti

o
n

. 
(1

) 
E

v
er

y
 p

er
so

n
 e

n
g

ag
in

g
 i

n
 o

r 
ca

rr
y

in
g

 o
n

 t
h

e
 

b
u

si
n

es
s 

o
f 

p
ro

d
u

ci
n

g
 p

et
ro

le
u

m
, 

o
th

er
 m

in
er

al
 o

r 
cr

u
d

e 
oi

l, 
o

r 
n

a
tu

ra
l 

g
as

 
w

it
h

in
 t

h
is

 s
ta

te
 o

r 
en

g
ag

in
g

 i
n

 o
r 

ca
rr

y
in

g
 o

n
 t

h
e 

b
u

si
n

es
s 

o
f 

o
w

n
in

g
, 

co
nt

.r
ol

li
ng

, m
an

ag
in

g
, l

ea
si

n
g

, o
r 

o
p

er
at

in
g

 w
it

h
in

 th
is

 s
ta

te
 a

n
y

 w
el

l o
r 

w
el

ls
 

fr
o

m
 w

h
ic

h
 a

n
y

 m
er

ch
an

ta
b

le
 o

r 
m

ar
k

et
ab

le
 p

et
ro

le
u

m
, 

o
th

er
 m

in
er

al
 o

r 
cr

u
d

e 
oi

l,
 o

r 
n

at
u

ra
l 

g
as

 i
s 

ex
tr

ac
te

d
 o

r 
p

ro
d

u
ce

d
 s

h
al

l,
 e

x
ce

p
t 

as
 p

ro
v

id
ed

 i
n
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ac

h
 y

ea
r w

h
en

 e
n

g
ag

ed
 in

 o
r c

ar
ry

in
g

 o
n

 th
e 

b
u

si
n

es
s 

in
 th

is
 s

ta
te

 
p

ay
 to

 t
h

e 
d

ep
ar

tm
en

t 
o

f r
ev

en
u

e 
a 

st
a
te

 s
ev

er
an

ce
 t

ax
 f

or
 t

h
e 

ex
cl

u
si

v
e 

u
se

 



I 
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-q

6-
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1 
' 

T
A

X
A

T
IO

N
 

67
8 

an
d

 b
en

ef
it

 o
f t

h
e 

st
at

e 
of

 M
o

n
ta

n
a 

p
lu

s 
a 

lo
ca

l g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t s

ev
er

an
ce

 t
ax

 in
 

.. 
li

eu
 o

f 
a 

ta
x

 o
n

 n
et

 p
ro

ce
ed

s 
fo

r 
th

e 
ex

cl
us

iv
e 

u
se

 a
n

d
 b

en
ef

it
 o

f 
lo

ca
 

g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t E

x
ce

p
t a

s 
pr

ov
id

ed
 m

 s
u

b
se

ct
Io

n
 (3

), 
H

ie
 s

ta
te

 s
ev

er
an

ce
 ta

x
 a

n
 

th
e
 lo

ca
l 

g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t s

ev
er

an
ce

 t
ax

 a
re

 a
s 

fo
ll

ow
s:

 
(a

) 
ex

ce
p

t 
as

 p
ro

vi
de

d 
in

 s
u

b
se

ct
io

n
s 

(1
)(

b)
, 

(l
)(

c)
, 

an
d

 (
l)

(d
),

 a
 5

%
 s

ta
te

 
se

v
er

an
ce

 t
ax

 o
n

 t
h

e 
gr

os
s 

ta
x

ab
le

 v
al

u
e 

of
 a

ll
 t

h
e 

p
et

ro
le

u
m

 a
n

d
 o

th
er

 
m

in
er

al
 o

r 
cr

u
d

e 
oi

l 
p

ro
d

u
ce

d
 b

y
 t

h
e 

p
er

so
n

, 
p

lu
s 

th
e 

lo
ca

l 
g

o
v

er
n

m
en

t 
se

v
er

an
ce

 t
ax

 o
f 

8.
4%

 o
n

 t
h

e 
gr

os
s 

ta
x

ab
le

 v
al

u
e,

 a
s 

d
ef

in
ed

 i
n

 s
ub

se
ct

io
n 

(6
)(

a)
(i

i)
, 

o
f a

ll
 t

h
e 

p
et

ro
le

u
m

 a
n

d
 o

th
er

 m
in

er
al

 o
r 

cr
u

d
e 

oi
l 

p
ro

d
u

ce
d

 b
y

 th
e 

p
er

so
n

 o
th

er
 th

an
 n

ew
 p

ro
du

ct
io

n,
 f

ro
m

 e
ac

h
 le

as
e 

o
r u

n
it

; 
b

u
t i

n
 d

et
er

m
in

in
g

 
th

e 
am

o
u

n
t 

of
 t

h
e 

st
at

e 
se

v
er

an
ce

 t
ax

 a
n

d
 l

oc
al

 g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t 

se
v

er
an

ce
 t

ax
, 

th
er

e 
m

u
st

 b
e 

ex
cl

ud
ed

 f
ro

m
 c

o
n

si
d

er
at

io
n

 a
ll

 p
et

ro
le

u
m

 o
r 

o
th

er
 c

ru
d

e 
o

r 
m

in
er

al
 o

il
 p

ro
du

ce
d 

an
d

 u
se

d
 b

y
 t

h
e 

p
er

so
n

 d
u

ri
n

g
 t

h
e 

y
ea

r 
in

 c
on

ne
ct

io
n 

w
it

h
 h

is
 o

p
er

at
io

n
s 

in
 p

ro
sp

ec
ti

n
g

 f
or

, 
de

ve
lo

pi
ng

, 
an

d
 p

ro
d

u
ci

n
g

 t
h

e 
pe

tr
o­

le
u

m
 o

r 
cr

u
d

e 
o

r 
m

in
er

al
 o

il;
 

(b
) 

a 
2.

65
%

 s
ta

te
 s

ev
er

an
ce

 l
ax

 o
n

 t
h

e 
gr

os
s 

ta
x

ab
le

 v
al

u
e 

o
f 

al
l 

n
at

u
ra

l 
g

as
 p

ro
d

u
ce

d
 b

y
 th

e 
pe

rs
on

, p
lu

s 
th

e 
lo

ca
l g

o
v

er
n

m
en

t s
ev

er
an

ce
 la

x
 o

f 1
5.

25
%

 
o

n
 th

e 
gr

os
s 

ta
x

ab
le

 v
al

ue
, a

s 
de

fi
ne

d 
in

 s
u

b
se

ct
io

n
 (6

)(
a)

(i
i)

, o
f a

ll
 n

at
u

ra
l g

as
 

p
ro

d
u

ce
d

 b
y

 t
h

e 
pe

rs
on

, o
th

er
 t

h
an

 n
ew

 p
ro

du
ct

io
n,

 f
ro

m
 e

ac
h

 l
ea

se
 o

r 
un

it
; 

b
u

t 
in

 d
et

er
m

in
in

g
 t

h
e 

am
o

u
n

t 
o

f 
th

e 
st

at
e 

se
v

er
an

ce
 t

ax
 a

n
d

 t
h

e 
lo

ca
l 

g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t s

ev
er

an
ce

 ta
x,

 t
h

er
e 

m
u

st
 b

e 
ex

cl
ud

ed
 f

ro
m

 c
o

n
si

d
er

at
io

n
 a

ll
 g

as
 

p
ro

d
u

ce
d

 a
n

d
 u

se
d

 b
y 

th
e 

p
er

so
n

 d
u

ri
n

g
 t

h
e 

y
ea

r 
in

 c
on

ne
ct

io
n 

w
it

h
 h

is
 

o
p

er
at

io
n

s 
in

 p
ro

sp
ec

ti
ng

 fo
r,

 d
ev

el
op

in
g,

 a
n

d
 p

ro
du

ci
ng

 th
e 

g
as

 o
r 

pe
tr

ol
eu

m
 

o
r 

cr
u

d
e 

o
r 

m
in

er
al

 o
il;

 a
n

d
 t

h
er

e 
m

u
st

 a
ls

o 
be

 e
xc

lu
de

d 
fr

om
 c

on
si

de
ra

ti
on

 
al

l 
g

as
, 

in
cl

ud
in

g 
ca

rb
on

 d
io

xi
de

 g
as

, 
re

cy
cl

ed
 o

r 
re

in
je

ct
ed

 i
n

to
 t

h
e 

gr
ou

nd
; 

(c
) 

a 
2.

5%
 s

ta
te

 s
ev

er
an

ce
 t

ax
 o

n
 t

h
e 

gr
os

s 
ta

x
ab

le
 v

al
u

e 
of

 th
e 

in
cr

em
en

­
ta

l 
p

et
ro

le
u

m
 a

n
d

 o
th

er
 m

in
er

al
 o

r 
cr

u
d

e 
oi

l 
pr

od
uc

ed
 b

y
 th

e 
p

er
so

n
, 

pl
us

 t
h

e 
lo

ca
l 

g
o

v
er

n
m

en
t s

ev
er

an
ce

 t
ax

 o
f 

5%
 o

n 
th

e 
gr

os
s 

ta
x

ab
le

 v
al

u
e,

 a
s 

de
fi

ne
d 

in
 s

u
b

se
ct

io
n

 (
6)

(a
X

ii
),

 o
f 

th
e 

in
cr

em
en

ta
l 

p
et

ro
le

u
m

 a
n

d
 o

th
er

 m
in

er
al

 o
r 

cr
u

d
e 

oi
l 

pr
od

uc
ed

 b
y 

th
e 

p
er

so
n

 o
th

er
 t

h
an

 n
ew

 p
ro

du
ct

io
n,

 f
ro

m
 e

ac
h

 l
ea

se
 

o
r 

u
n

it
 i

n 
a 

te
rt

ia
ry

 r
ec

ov
er

y 
pr

oj
ec

t 
af

te
r 

Ju
ly

 1
, 

19
85

. 
F

o
r 

p
u

rp
o

se
s 

of
 th

is
 

se
ct

io
n,

 a
 t

er
ti

ar
y

 r
ec

ov
er

y 
p

ro
je

ct
 m

u
st

 m
ee

t 
th

e 
fo

ll
ow

in
g 

re
q

u
ir

em
en

ts
: 

(i
) 

th
e 

pr
oj

ec
t m

u
st

 b
e 

ap
p

ro
v

ed
 a

s 
a 

lc
rt

ia
ry

 re
co

ve
ry

 p
ro

je
ct

 b
y 

th
e 

bo
ar

d 
o

f 
oi

l 
an

d
 g

as
 c

on
se

rv
at

io
n.

 T
h

e 
ap

p
ro

v
al

 m
ay

 b
e 

ex
te

n
d

ed
 o

nl
y 

af
te

r 
no

ti
ce

 
an

d
 h

ea
ri

n
g

 i
n

 a
cc

or
da

nc
e 

w
it

h
 T

it
le

 2
, 

ch
ap

te
r 

4.
 

(i
i)

 
th

e 
p

ro
p

er
ty

 to
 b

e 
af

fe
ct

ed
 b

y
 t

h
e 

pr
oj

ec
t m

u
st

 b
e 

ad
eq

u
at

el
y

 d
el

in
e­

at
ed

 a
cc

or
di

ng
 to

 t
h

e 
sp

ec
if

ic
at

io
ns

 r
eq

u
ir

ed
 b

y 
th

e 
bo

ar
d;

 a
n

d
 

(i
ii

) 
th

e 
pr

oj
ec

t 
m

u
st

 i
nv

ol
ve

 t
h
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EXHIBIT-.l.'l---=----
DATE 3[SISa 
58 r~8 

09:42 

AGREEMENT RELATING TO LOCAL GOVERNMENT SEVERANCB TAX DISPUTB 

A dispute has arisen between Phillips county (County), 
Phillips County School Districts Nos. 12A and B (Saco) and Nos. 
20AA and D (Whitewater) (School Districts), the state 
Superintendent of Public Instruction (state Superintendent), and 
the Board of Reg-ents in regard to the distribution of Local 
Government Severance Tax (LGST) funds in Phillips county~ 

The parties recognize that the underlying dispute deals with 
a legal determination of the LGST issues. The School Districts and 
county have filed a declaratory judgment action to resolve the LGST 
distribution issues. 

The parties wish to memorialize their agreement reqardinq the' 
treatment of LGST funds pending the final resolution of the 
declaratory judqment action and therefore enter into this agreement 
as fOllows: 

1. STATE SUPERINTENDENT'S OBLIGATIONS: 

The State Superintendent agrees not to withhold or offset 
. future foundation payments due -to the School Districts pursuant to 
Sections 20-9-344 and 20-9-346, MCA, as a result of the LGST 
dispute which is the subject of the declaratory judgment action, 
until final resolution of the action. The state Superintendent 
also agrees that the County Treasurer should place the county 
equalization portion of the LGST in an agency fund until resolution 
of the LGST issue. 

2. BOARD OF REGENT'S OBLIGATIONS: 

The Board of Regents agrees that the County Treasurer should 
place the 6 mill university levy portion of the LGST in an agency 
fund until resolution of the LGST issue. 

3.. SCHOOL pISTRICTS' OBLIGATIONS: 

The School Districts acknowledge that they have received the 
permissive and voted levy portion of the LGST distribution in both 
school years 1990-91 and 1991-92. The School Districts have no 
objection to the county equalization and 6 mill university levy 
portion of subsequent LGST distributions being held in a county 
agency account pending resolution of the LGST declaratory judgment 
issue. 

4. COUNTY TREASURER'S OBLlGATIONSi 

The County Treasurer shall place the county equalization and 
6 mill university levy portion of future LGST receipts in an 
interest earninq agency account until resolution of the declaratory 
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judgment issue, and agrees not to remit the county equalization and 
6 mill university portion of LGST revenue to the state Treasurer 
during this period. The county Treasurer also agrees to provide 
the State Superintendent and the Commissioner of Higher Education 
with documentation of the semi-annual distribution of LGST funds to 
the agency fund until resolution of the LGST issue. The 
documentation will identify the amount representing county 
equalization monies and the amount representing the 6 mill 
university levy. 

5. CQNSTRUCTION OF THIS AGREEMENT: 

a. This agreement is to be construed pursuant to the laws of 
the State of Montana, including Montana law regarding ohoice of 

- law. 

b. Should any provision of this agreement become legally 
unenforceable, no other provision of this agreement shall be 
affected, and this agreement shall be construed as if said 
provision was never included therein. 

c. This agreement represents the full agreement among the 
county, the School Districts, the state Superintendent, and the 
BQard of Regents and this. agreement supersedes any other 
agreements, oral or written, regarding any released actions. In 
signing this agreement, neither the County, the Schoo~ Districts, 
the state superintendent, nor the Board of Regents rely upon any 
promise, representation, or other inducement that is not expressed 
in this agreement. This agreement may be modified only by written 
agreement of the County, the School Districts, the state 
Superintendent, and the Board of Regents and may not be modified by 
any oral agreement. 

d. No provision of this agreement shall be modified or 
construed by any practice that is inconsistent with such 
provisions, and no failure by a party to comply with any provision, 
or to require another to comply with any provision, shall affect 
the rights of a party to thereafter comply. 

6. AUTHORITY OF SIGNATORIES: 

The undersigned representatives hereby warrant and represent 
that they are authorized to make this agreement on behalf of the 
entities that are parties to this agreement. 

7 • COSTS NID ATTORNEYS FEES: 

The parties to this agreement shall bear their own costs and 
attorneys fees. 

a. EFFECTIVE DATE OF THIS AGREEMENT: 

Page 2 of 3 



4065273531 
4065273531 SACO PUBLIC SCHOOLS 678 P09 JAN 05 '93 09:43 

This agreement shall be effective on the data signed by the 
parties, and if the parties sign on different dates, the effective 
date of this agreement shall be the latter of the signature dates. 

9. COUNTERPARTS: 

This agreement may be executed in counterparts, each of which 
will be deemed an original. 

1""'- 2'1' ~~ Date: _L,),;...~-<...;;, ___ ...:~ ______ /,.;:<"'_ 

Date: 

Date: 

Date: 

Date: / - t..( -23 , 

Date: 

Page J of J 

STAT]!: 8UPU:t!rrBNDBN'l' OF 
PUBLIC INSTRUCTION 

By: ~~~ K RHz:aa-= Naricy Kee n 

COHKISSIONER P HIGHER EDUCATION 

By: 
~J~o~h-n~H~u~t~c~h~i~n~s~o~n~--------------

PHILLIPS COUNTY TRZASURBR 

By: 
~--~~--~--------~----------Jean Mavencamp 

PHILLIPS COUNTY 

By: 
~S~h-e-rm--a-n~D-o~u~c~e~t~t~e~------------~ 

Chairman, County Commissioners 

DISTRICTS 12A 5 B (SACO) 

BY: j f/, i;'~ 
fl: H:Taylo 
Chairman of the Board 

DISTRICTS 2 on 5 D (WBITnATliR) 

By: 
=R~o~b-e-rt~~M~a~t~h----------------------

Chairman of the Board 

'7 EXHiBIT __ L-----

DATE-1U2l~81~---
58 ,(J tL. __ . ____ ----



EXHIBIT S!E.. ___ _ 

ROUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES DATE ~l,,'~)"~ 
\is S1Q 

Education and Cultural Resources COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE ?J/,SLQ?;J BILL NO. tt l~ ~L{- 0 
I I 

NUMBER ____________ __ 

MOTION: 'tID Nul ~0-S'S 

I NAME I AYE I NO I 
Rep. Ray Brandewie - J 

Rep. Fritz Daily 
. J 

-
Rep. Ervin Davis V 

Rep. Ed Dolezal v 

Rep. Dan Harrington ./ 
, 

Rep. Jack Herron \.;, 

, 

Rep. Bob Gervais v/ 

Rep. Bea McCarthy v 
Rep. Scott McCulloch v' 

Rep. Norm Mills V 

Rep. Bill Rehbein v 

Rep. Sam Rose V 

Rep. Dick Simpkins v 
Rep. Wilbur Spring V 

Rep. Norm Wallin v 

Rep. Diana Wyatt J 

Rep. Alvin Ellis V 

Rep. Sonny Hanson vI 
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Education and Cultural Resources 
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HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
VISITOR REGISTER 

COMMITTEE BILL NO. ss \36 

PLEASE PRINT 

SPONSOR (S) .$ej\JP((g tL G%€­

PLEASE PRINT 

NAME AND ADDRESS 

. --:;.j.0~ c ~ 5,.c(~~,,--­
~_)/ -~~. ,(.t~, /~11 

,/ 

;) 

REPRESENTING 

P,c, 

II ( 

"' .~ 
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I, 
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PLEASE PRINT 

SUPPORT OPPOSE 

Y-
X' 

X 
'i 

-- X 

X 
" 

/X· 

x.. 
~ 

\ 

X 
X 

X 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 
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HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
VISITOR REGISTER 

COMMITTEE BILL NO. SB '300 

DATE '3 }{ 1!2~ 

PLEASE PRINT 

SPONSOR(S) ~1()(l. "-tRlE:=L 

PLEASE PRINT PLEASE PRINT 

NAME AND ADDRESS REPRESENTING SUPPOR~ OPPOSE 

A'fUc.~ u) _ /"? O..JL/~~ /Z'; J 6/1 X 

~~1~ ~ A-fJ\r K 
1:lcry~ (J~l Cfy; ~Fj) 

--- . 
~ 

I 

, 

, 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 
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